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 Carolyn and 

Jonathan Paris

OBJ2015/6231/P 15/01/2016  15:51:50 We are already facing major traffic congestion, with accompanying noise, dust and pollution, on 

Arkwright Road and the surrounding streets at different times of the day. This has become more and 

more problematic over the last 10+ years. Sometimes Arkwright and the nearby streets are like a 

parking lot, with lots of shouting, swearing and honking. Truck traffic is heavy, and there are many 

delivery and service vehicles. Arkwright Road appears to have become a major route across 

Hampstead/Belsize, cutting down from the High Streets and Fitzjohns to the major artery of Finchley, 

but with short lights at either end.

There are many school children in the area. Upon occasion we have needed to hire a car to take us to 

the hospital and the car has been unable to pick us up at our house because traffic is at a standstill.

We are very concerned about the effects of this proposal on our already densely developed area, both 

during the construction period and thereafter, particulary in terms of traffic management, but also in 

terms of increased housing density and loss of garden space.

We have the same concerns about the pending proposal 2015/6218/P, but unfortunately it seems that 

the comment time lapsed before we became aware of the proposal.

Thank you for considering our concerns.

Kind regards,

Mr. and Mrs J Paris

36A Arkwright 

Road

London
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